June 16, 2003

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on June 16, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Case, Smith, and Mason.  Councilmembers Tindall-Ellis and Messer were absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.


Old Business:

There was a discussion on staff salaries.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to table the item until the July 7, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on school impact fees.  There was a motion by Case to deny Battle Ground Public Schools’ request to increase the school impact fees.  The motion died for lack of a second.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Mason to invite a representative from Battle Ground Public Schools to attend a Town Council meeting to present information about the proposed increase.  Motion Carried.


New Business:


There was a discussion on CDBG projects for the 2004 funding cycle.  The Councilmembers will prepare lists of possible projects.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Mason to accept the May, 2003 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson informed the Council that Centurytel has some uncompleted relocation work that will affect the East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue projects.  The Mayor also informed the Council that the new picnic shelter is under construction in the Town Park.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Mason to approve warrants #8838 through #8851 as follows:  Current Expense - $3,618.61; Fire Department - $130.01; Parks Department - $137.68; City Street - $3,312.25; Cemetery - $7.73; and Stormwater - $5.00.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
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